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SUBJECT: Fifth Interim Budget Execution Policies and Instructions for

FY 11 - Revised FY 11 General Fund Allocation Only

As the fourth quarter of FY 11 rapidly approaches, our State's fiscal condition remains

tenuous. On March 10, 2011, the Council on Revenues COR reduced its projected

FY 11 general fund tax revenue growth rate from 3% to 0.5%. Although the COR

revised its FY12 projection upward from 10% to 11% and did not change its projection

of 6% for FY 13, the lower growth rate for FY 11 is expected to result in a decrease of

over $1 09 million in general fund revenues this fiscal year and a cumulative decrease of

$266 million through FY 13.

On March 11, 2011, however, we witnessed the effects of a devastating earthquake and

tsunami on our friends in Japan. We understand how it feels to be a nation overtaken

by shock and grief, especially when so many of us in Hawaii have ties to those who

have been affected. Understandably, it will take some time to heal but concerns remain

about the overwhelming impact of such events on Japan's economy and the ripple

effect on Hawaii and the world. In addition, we must take into consideration the

potential impact of the ongoing uprisings in Africa.

While we will continue our efforts to strengthen Hawaii's economy, the combined effect

of these events will undoubtedly put additional stress on our already limited resources.

Effective immediately, there will be a 2% restriction imposed on all general fund

discretionary allocations for FY 11. This restriction will effectively result in a

roughly 10% restriction on general fund discretionary allocations for the

remainder of the fiscal year.

There will be no changes made to our budget execution policies at this time; however,

in order to meet the 2% restriction, all departments should exercise extra care when

filling general fund positions and making other general fund expenditures. General fund

expenditures should be deferred, if and when possible. Non-general fund expenditures

may continue as allowed under current budget execution policies, bearing in mind

potential changes to fund revenues. I trust that you will all be fiscally prudent and

accountable for ensuring the necessity of all expenditures made by your respective

departments.
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To ensure that all departments efficiently and appropriately utilize their resources, the

following actions are hereby authorized for FY 11:

1. Effective immediately, departments with general fund appropriations will receive their

respective revised budget allocations for FY 11.

The revised Exhibit 1 contains your department's First, Second, Third and Fourth

Quarter allocations, which is the total of your department's FY 11 operating program

appropriations from Act 162, SLH 2009, as amended by Act 180, SLH 2010, minus a

2% restriction on general fund discretionary allocations. The new allocation also

reflects adjustments that were previously authorized.

Departments that have already received their fourth quarter general fund allocations

should submit their revised Requests for Allotments Form A-i 9 to reflect the 2%

restriction by Monday, April 11, 2011.

2. Except for allocation amounts, all other current budget execution policies as

contained in the following Executive Memoranda will continue until further notice.

* Executive Memorandum E.M. No. 08-03, FY09 Budget Execution Policies and

Instructions dated June 23, 2008.

* E.M. No. 08-05, Amendments to E.M. No. 08-03 dated August 26, 2008.

* E.M. No. 09-06, Third Interim Budget Execution Policies and Instructions for

FY 10 dated November 10, 2009.

* E.M. No. 11-01, Amendments to Budget Execution Policies dated January19,

2011.

Questions on the specific policies and instructions should be directed to the Department

of Budget and Finance or the appropriate agency referenced.

We must all work together to ensure the State's fiscal health. The upcoming days may

not be easy but we are in this for the long haul. We can and will pull through this

together.

NEIL ABERCROMBIE

Governor, State of Hawaii

Exhibit I departments with general fund appropriations only








































